
     *  From now on, all EMT and Advanced EMT inservice books that require a signature from our ‘training officer’ in order for it to be sent to the state, need to be signed by Captain Mourer, and him ONLY!!

     *  Congratulations to Steve Coover for being named Employee of the Quarter for July-September 1996.  A model employee who does his job well.  See...all those warm summer days cutting the grass finally paid off!!  Steve received a wall plaque and his name was placed on the main plaque in the conference room.  Good job!

     *  The department’s Christmas party has been tentatively scheduled for Saturday, December 14 at Center Grove Presbyterian Church.  Watch for  more info coming soon!

     *  Remember to try to stage apparatus and POVs on the same side of the road as the incident.  When laying hose, don’t forget to leave a path for incoming equipment (ie: aerials, tankers, etc.).

     *  Visitors are okay on stations, but attempt to keep visitations short and NOT outside the hours of 7am - 10pm.

     *  There will be an arson investigation class here on February 8 & 9.  First 25 people only!  See Capt. Mourer for details.

     *  The modified box alarm system starts.  The only big difference is the addition of unhydrated box alarms and automatic mutual aid.  The unhydrated box alarm will sound like our usual boxes except that it will have a “0” at the end.  For example, a box 5120 is an unhydrated box in district 51.  and 5210 is an unhydrated box in district 52.   The response is the same as before, except add the tanker.  Automatic mutual aid consists of additional equipment being sent on commercial boxes from Greenwood, Perry, or Bargersville - depending on where the run is.

     *  Speaking of box alarms.  You’ll notice that R51 is assigned on all boxes as the rescue.  That means that home response at station 2 will not be used unless it is an unhydrated box or a 2nd run is dispatched.    We’ve decided to keep it this way until at least the end of the rescue-engine evaluation period.  Obviously, if the run is of any magnitude, station 2 home response will be utilized.

     *  By the time this is printed and distributed, the personnel manual should be out.  It is very important that you review it.  There have been many changes since the last revision in 1995!!

     *  The much anticipated computer system is finally in and running.  The network system is working and those applicable will receive training on it.  The Firehouse Software is also in and training on it should start within the next month.  We plan to be fully on-line by the first of the year.

     *  Monthly EMS update:  don’t forget the last month of your certification period is for reporting only.  You cannot accumulate any more hours during this time.  So, if you expire on 11/1, the last chance to get hours is 9/30.

     *  By now I’m sure most of you have noticed that the 3rd jump seat from each engine has been removed.  The officers agreed on this at the last meeting for several reasons.  We can now keep EMS equip. in the cab so that it doesn’t get cold this winter.  It will also give us more compartment space in each engine.

     *  Monthly FIRE update:  did you know that in order to comply with OSHA regulations you must have two additional firefighters packed up and ready with a hoseline BEFORE you send two in to fight the fire?  It’s true!  It’s called the two-in two-out rule.

     *  The daily station journal entries are looking much better.  Remember that runs should be entered in red ink.

     *  Thanks to those who came out for the mutual aid training with Perry Township Fire Department.  We had a good turn out all three days.  It’s nice to see the departments working together to do something good for their communities.

     *  We’re working on trying to get a  mapping program to computerize our maps which will also interface with the Firehouse Software.  Any questions or ideas, see me please.

     *  We are also looking into possible switching to alpha numeric pagers for dispatching instead of the Minitors.  This will involve a pager change to a different frequency in order to make them faster.  More info on this in the future since we’re still working with our pager company.

     *  Congratulations and welcome to the new employees who were recently hired!  There will be many new faces working hours this month so do your best to get to know each other!!!
     *  The fire department was approached last month with a deal we couldn’t turn down.  A new Phoenix tool was purchased along with a cutter and spreader.  This is a generator powered system and therefore should be stronger than the Kinman.  We will actually be taking delivery soon and begin training afterwards.  The goal is to have the unit on the truck by the end of the year once everyone’s been trained on it.

     *  Lt. Slauter would like to remind everyone that NFIRS are to be filled out on every EMS call.  Fill out the top section down to line H and then sign the bottom.  It is not necessary to put the patient’s name on the NFIRS.

     *  Physicals!  Yes it’s that time again!  Your lt. will be getting the necessary materials and directions to you soon.  If you already have one (ie: from another department) please bring a copy of it to Kim and Kim only (confidentiality reasons).  There will be a deadline announced soon so get them done ASAP!!

     *  LW52 has officially been sold.  YAY! That’s all I know on that, sorry!

     *  Lt. Slauter states that reports are looking better.  Just remember, as with all reports, all lines and spaces need to be filled in either with data or crossed out.  There should be no blank spaces on the report.

     *  Thanks to everyone for all the help and extra hours put in doing odd jobs at the stations.  It’s really appreciated!

     *  Greenwood’s CAD system will be reconstructed over the next three months.  They will be working off of cards so expect delays in dispatch and receiving mutual aid.

     *  Bank One has an account they call “On The Job”.  At this time we don’t really know much about it except that any of our employees who have direct deposit into that bank receive a no charge checking acct.  A representative from Bank One is coming to station 51 on 11/4 at 4:30 to discuss this with us.  If you cannot attend, please see Kim, Rick or Chief Dutton for details.

     *  Please note the new procedures for dealing with calls on open burns.  If questions, contact Captain Brown.

     *  January payroll for hours worked in December will not be out until 1/6/97.  This is due to the holiday schedule.

     *  Congratulations to Derek Blice for his appointment to the position of Quartermaster!  Thanks to Derek, also, for hooking up all the bells and whistles and lights at station 52.

     *  Congratulations also to Andy Martindale for being hired at Avon FD and to Travis Sichting hired at Fishers FD.  Good job!

     *  Once again, DO NOT mark on the radios while you are in the bay of station 51.  The radio waves interfere with the computers and telephone system.  

     *  There is now a Knox Box at West Grove Elem., North Grove Elem. and Sugar Grove Elem.  In all cases, the box is located adjacent to the front door where the alarm panels are located.  There is one key in each box that will open the front door.

LOOKING BACK:


11/1/91 - Switch made from Greenwood dispatch to JCSD.


11/1/91 - R52 (now R51) returned from the body shop after being nearly totaled in an MVA in August.


11/13/91 - The infamous Carefree South/Restin Road fire.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to...

11/11 - Josh Roberts

11/13 - Ryan Roberts

11/17 - Casey Arkins

11/20 - Steve Gorman

11/22 - Steve Coover

Q: What’s the last thing you ever hear a redneck say?

A:  “Hey y’all...watch this!”

See you next month!



- Scott
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